
Commodore’s Report 
Al Bordallo 
 

Hello LSFYC Ladies and Gents… 
    
   2022 is now behind us and with a new Flag of Officers and staff 
to  help, 2023 is expected to be  fun and exciting for the Club. 
 
   I want to thank all of the participating members for their efforts in 
making LSFYC all it can be and those supporting members for your 

contributions in allowing the club to exist through the years. We hope that your con-
tinuing membership will allow us to sail into the new year with new and exciting 
events.      
 
  The Officer Installation Dinner January 29 at the Boathouse is an opportunity for 
members to meet the new Flag as well as some of the other members as well….and 
enjoying a great meal to boot! Please see page 10 for RSVPs and your entre choice.  
 
   I have big shoes to fill following Moti in this role but with his consul and your support 
I will have no problems in making Little Ships Fleet a great club to be in.     
 
  See you January 29... 
 
Al Bordallo 
LSFYC Commodore  
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Vice Commodore’s Report 
Chris Layne 
 
What's up little shippers! 

  First and foremost, Happy New Year!  
  The LSFYC Officer Installation dinner (January 29) is almost upon us. I have re-
ceived a few reservations but have yet to see a dime. Please send checks (to 
LSFYC) to the clubhouse or directly to me. Hope to see you all there! 
 
Some business first... 
   We need a new webmaster. After many years of service S/C Frank Franco is 
ready to retire from the position. If you have any interest, please contact me directly. 

We also are looking for a Treasurer. Dick Martin is ready to call it quits after this year. Any bookkeepers or 
CPA's out there? Please contact the Flag Officers with any inquiries or interest. 
 
   Now with the business out of the way, let's focus on our freshly passed holiday season. 
Baby it's cold in Idaho! At Ginger’s family’s home the snow was falling and the temperatures were dropping, 
but we still managed to heat things up! 
   Well, I've done it! I mean I did it. You know. No not that, I got engaged to Ginger! Yes, it's true. I'm off the 
market ladies. After a terrifying couple of days of avoiding eye contact and butterflies so bad I could have 
hurled, I got er' done. 
   With the weather being as bad as it was, it did make for a beautiful backdrop. Take a peek at the pics be-
low.  
 
  I hope you're all excited for this coming year. I hope we fill it with fun and adventure. Be good to one an-
other.  Cheers!  
   

Chris Layne 

LSFYC Vice Commodore  
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Rear Commodore Report 
Lara Arambula 

    
 

Happy New Year Little Shippers!... 
 
   My name is Lara Arambula, and I’m so excited to be your new 
Rear Commodore for 2023. I joined LSFYC several years ago to 
meet interesting new people, to become involved socially, and to 
learn more about the yachting community. I also planned to engage 
with the club and our community through volunteering. I’m happy to 

say that all of the above has happened! 
 
   From Opening Day, to numerous races, to Happy Hours at the shed, to enjoying the 
benefits of “reciprocals”, to Clean the Bay days and so much more, LSFYC has a lot 
to offer! In the months to follow, I would love to get to know as many of you as possi-
ble, so please free to reach out to me at any of our upcoming events...such as the Of-
ficer Installation Dinner January 29 at the Boathouse.  
 
  My hope is that all our members will find their own ways to become involved, partici-
pate and enjoy the benefits of our club throughout the upcoming year.  
   
  Wishing you all a healthy and prosperous 2023! 
 
  “A ship in harbour is safe, but that is not what ships are built for.” -John A. Shedd 
 
 Thank you all for your support! 
 
Lara Arambula    
LSFYC Rear Commodore 
"Carpe Diem" 
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Jr Staff Commodore Report 
Moti Cohen-Doron 

    
 

   A Great New Year is ahead for Little Shippers!... 
 
  Finally, after 3 years as Commodore, I can be Jr Staff Commodore! 
 
  Currently, Jill, Maya and I are on a trip to Florida to visit with family 
and to see construction progress on our vacation home.  

 
   In meantime, thanks and appreciation to all members who have supported the club 
through 2022 and hope that you will support the new Officers for 2023.  
 
  At the Holiday Brunch Dec 4, we had the opportunity to bestow upon our most senior 
member (92), a Membership for Life to S/C Nate Tucker.  
    
Moti Cohen-Doron   
LSFYC Jr Staff Commodore 
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Happy smiles from Nate after receiving a Life Membership Card from Moti. Dick Martin tears up 

Nate’s previously submitted check for 2023 dues.    



Treasurer’s Report 
Dick Martin 

    

Dues for 2023... 

   Yes, it’s that time again…the LSFYC MEMBERSHIP DUES are 
due for 2023. Your past membership has been greatly appreciated 
and will certainly be so for this coming new year. To ensure that 
you will be listed on the 2023 LSFYC Membership Roster, please 

send your check for $145.00 to:   

                     LSFYC, 3585 Tacoma Ave., Los Angeles, Cal 90065.  

                                                              -OR- 

            See the LSFYC website [MEMBERSHIP] page for payment via PAYPAL.  

   To be sure the Roster will list your current information, please indicate current ad-
dress, E-mail address, phone numbers, spouse name, boat type and name, slip loca-
tion, and indicate if you are looking for crew or want to crew.   

   Thanks for your continued support… 

 

Dick Martin 
Treasurer, LSFYC 
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                                  Photos from the Holiday Brunch  
                                                            By Lara Franco 
   
    The LSFYC Holiday Brunch at the Acapulco Restaurant Dec 4, 2022 was great fun along with a 
great meal! Many members attended and also enjoyed the Gift Exchange and steal.   
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Roy & Carolyn Queen             Jill by the tree        Elena Yuasa with mom     Chris Layne with Ginger 

                Tracie & Lara     Lara with cousin Delores         Frank & Gina Geiger           Frank and Lara 

         Lara & Lou Arambula            Kelly & Rob Sonz          Richard & Roberta Rappe 



                                  More Photos from the Holiday Brunch  
                                                                  By Jill Cohen-Doron 
  The Gift Exchange and steal presented many surprises, but still lots of fun for all.   
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                   Tracie on the Bay 
 
  This is a story about two men. One older and one younger, and they had a mu-

tual interest in one family...a gull family that lived in the Alamitos Bay. It was the 

summer of 2022 and Winter was on it's way. The two men were not the only peo-

ple who followed the growth of this one little bird, but the growth of the bird bonded 

the older man and the younger man. The younger man would come to sit and wait 

for time to pass and as he did he was the first to notice the egg. 

    As a long shoreman he would travel far and stay with his friend on Naples Island during the weeks 

that he worked. He would ask his friend to come watch the bird and report how she was doing be-

cause Idaho was so far away. The little chick grew and grew and as she grew, their affection for the 

bird grew even stronger. A painter at LSFYC (that's me) painted the birds and the young man had to 

have the painting. He explained…”I had a boss who is now retired. He comes to see the bird to pass 

the time. He has had a very interesting life. He is a very great man in many ways and has been very 

good to me. I want to give him this painting because this is the only thing we did together outside of 

work.”  

   This painting has meaning for us both. I want to give it to him as a Christmas Gift. Well, it's now 

already hanging in a home in Naples today and the bird will fly by his house for as long as it lives 

and a beautiful memory will live on through the gift of a painting and the stories once told. 

Three Sheets in the Wind                                 Page 8 



                                         LSFYC Brochure 
 
  One of the items on the Club Operations hit list of things to accomplish for 2023, is that of a promo-

tional Brochure to promote the club and to provide information for interested folks. This will be avail-

able in the coming weeks and be posted outside of shed for passer bys & copies inside the shed for 

access for members who wish copies for handing out  to interested parties.  
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<—-outside page, first panel  
of tripanel folded brochure    

<—-inside page, first panel  of 
tripanel folded brochure    
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January 2023 



BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Jr. Staff Comm: Moti Cohen-Doron 

Director: S/C Rob Sonz 

Director:  S/C Frank Franco 

Director:  Elena Yuasa 

 

 

 

OPERATIONS STAFF  

Commodore: Al Bordallo 

Vice Commodore: Chris Layne 

Rear Commodore: Lara Arambula 

Treasurer: Dick Martin 

Fleet Captain:  Chris Layne 

Port Captain : Tracie Ichikawa 

Secretary: Sharmone La Rose 

OTHER CONTACTS 

Newsletter: S/C Frank Franco   

Webmaster: S/C Frank Franco 

                      S/C Ben Smith 

  

 
 

2023 LSFYC Bridge 
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Thank you letter from 
the Ronald McDonald 
House folks for the 
contributions by 
LSFYC members to 
the Long Beach facil-
ity. 


